
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 FOR STREET CLOSURE  

FOR NEW YEARS EVE BALL DROP 
 

 

 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Commission within and for the 

City of Deadwood, State of South Dakota, at a regular meeting to be held November 20, 

2023 in the Commission Room at 102 Sherman Street, Deadwood, South Dakota, will at 

5:00 p.m. or soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, will consider the following 

requests: 

 

Street Closure Request: 

Main Street closure from Pine Street to Lee Street from 11:50 p.m. on December 31, 

2023, to 12:10 a.m. on January 1, 2024 for the New Year’s Eve Ball Drop at the Franklin 

Hotel. 

 

Any person interested in the approval or rejection of such transfer request may appear 

and be heard or file with the City Finance Officer their written statement of approval or 

disapproval. 

  

 

Dated this 6th day of December, 2023. 

 

 

CITY OF DEADWOOD 

/s/ Jessicca McKeown, Finance Officer 

 

 

Publish B.H. Pioneer:  December 9, 2023   

 
For any public notice that is published one time: 

 Published once at the total approximate cost of _____________. 

 


